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Te Pānui o Te Kura Tuarua o Waihora 

Lincoln High School Newsletter • Issue  1  

2018 

Kia ora 

 

Welcome back to 2018. We started this year with a total roll of 1540 students which included 

236 new and excited Year 9 students. We thoroughly enjoyed hosting almost 200 parents/

caregivers of the Year 9 students this week to introduce them to “how we do things at       

Lincoln High School” and we warmly welcome them to our school. 

We are very pleased with our provisional NCEA results for 2017 with high pass rates in all 

three levels of NCEA.  Again, this year it was extremely pleasing to see the high Excellence 

Certificate Endorsement results at Year 11 (19.4%) and Year 12 (17.7%). Over 59% of   

Year 11 students received an endorsed NCEA certificate which supersedes our previous 

best results at Year 11.    

Our school council, led by our Head Students, Gabriel Clarke and Petra Campbell; Deputy 

Head Students Carlito Shalfoon and Taylin Smith, have started the year strongly with lots of 

dreams and ideas for the year ahead. The council have contributed their time and              

enthusiasm to Camp Quality and have already shown their willingness to give freely of their 

time and energy for the school.  

We have made a number of changes to the reporting system this year. You will shortly      

receive the first of our behaviour and attitude reports which will come out on average twice a 

term. We will continue the Meet the Teacher evening at the end of Term 1 and the start of 

Term 2 where you can book a 5-minute appointment with the subject teachers. At the end of 

Term 2 the students and their parents will be invited to a 15-minute meeting with the          

student’s Linc teacher where they will review progress, goals and achievement in all         

subjects. The Parent Portal will continue to be a source for attendance data, school reports 

and assessment grades at all levels and you are encouraged to visit this regularly. 

We look forward to working with all students and their whanau and ask that you contact us if 

you have any concerns as we are committed to working with families to make the most of 

every student’s education at Lincoln High School. I also thank those who have taken the 

time to share positive stories of their experiences at our wonderful school. 

Ngā mihi 

 

Kathy Paterson 
Principal 
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Principal’s report 

 

 

Students receive congratulations letters from the Principal at the end of 2017 and start of 2018 
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Street Talk Defensive Driving Courses Lincoln High School 2018 

February    Thurs 15, Tues 20, Tues 27      3.20 —5.20pm     

March    Tues 20,          1.25pm 

    Thurs 22, Tues 27, Thurs 29      3.20 —5.20pm 

May     Tues 8, Thurs 10, Tues 15, Tues 22     3.20 —5.20pm 

June    Tues 12,         1.25pm 

     Thurs 14, Tues 19, Tues 26       3.20 —5.20pm 

August   Tues July 31, Thurs 2, Tues 7, Thurs 14     3.20 —5.20pm 

September  Tues 4,         1.25pm 

    Thurs 6, Tues 11, Thurs 13      3.20 —5.20pm 

October   Tues 16, Thurs 18, Tues 23, Thurs 30    3.20 —5.20pm 

 

These are held at Lincoln High School. 

Enrol www.fusiontrust.co.nz 

M Carole 027 229 8018 

 

 

PTA 
 
A very warm welcome to all our new students 

and their families.   

The group of parents/caregivers who make up 

the PTA at Lincoln High School meet           

informally at school generally twice a term.  

Stephen Rout, our Deputy Principal, is our 

teacher representative. We continually         

explore ways in which we can be involved in 

the school community and make our meetings 

a social forum for creative ideas, networking 

with other parents and supporting social/

evening school functions.  The school greatly 

values our feedback which makes the PTA an 

intricate part of school life. 

 We are always pleased to welcome new folks 

to the group on a one-off or a regular basis. 

Please feel free to come along and join 

in .  Stay current with relevant matters within 

the school and have your say.  Look for     

meeting dates on the school calendar. 

To find out more please contact Heather Kay 

via email: heatherkay@xtra.co.nz 

http://www.fusiontrust.co.nz
mailto:heatherkay@xtra.co.nz
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New Staff 2017 

We would like to welcome the following new staff 

Mrs Emma Aker 
International             

Director 

Mr Tom Arps 
Outdoor Education 

Ms Caitlain 
Blanchard 

Science 

Miss Eve Chang 
Mandarin Language          

Assistant 

Ms Soléne Cormont 
French Language 

Assistant 

Mr Andrew Dickison 
Hard Materials  

Technology 

Mr Hugh Eddy 
Intern Counsellor 

Miss Susie Farmer 
Social Science 

Miss Nicola Fenwick 
Physical  Education & 

Health 

Miss Kate Gilchrist 
Commerce 

Ms Anna Harrison 
Intern Counsellor 

Ms Min Her 
Art Technician 

Miss Danielle Millar 
English 

Ms Jaz Paterson 
Intern Counsellor 

Miss Lauren Roberts 
Agriculture &        
Horticulture 

Miss Lucy 
Shearer-Schulz 

Commerce 

Miss Sakura Smithers 
Social Science 

Mr David Taylor 
Timetabler         

Mathematics 

Miss Brogan Turner 
Art 

Miss Kimberly      
Vernall 

Social Science 

  Miss Amy Wang 
Mandarin Language 

Assistant 

Miss CeCe Yu 
Mandarin   

Language Assistant 
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General 

School Buses 

A relatively smooth start to the year in terms of buses.  The majority of students should 

now be on their appropriate bus.  

 

Bus Safety Rules 

All of our bus students should now have received a copy of the bus rules via email.  Please 

take some time to go through this with your student and emphasise the importance of     

correct procedures on getting on to and getting off our buses, particularly in 100km speed 

zones.  Bus loadings are calculated by the individual bus companies and take into           

consideration both seated and standing passengers.  We would like to advise that it is   

legal to have students standing in a school bus where the Certificate of Loading allows 

it.  On some of our busiest routes it is likely that not all students will have an allocated 

seat.   

 

While the buses have set times of departure it is important that students are at their   

scheduled stops at least five minutes before departure.  Any changes around buses will 

be communicated to students via the Lincoln School App. 

 

Re: Transitional transport provision on the opening of Rolleston College 

Lincoln High School has been made aware of the transitional transport for eligible Lincoln 

High Students from the opening of Rolleston College in January 2017 for a five-year        

period. 

We understand that eligible students are those who: 

are currently enrolled students at Lincoln High School in 2016   OR 

are students newly resident in the Rolleston zone who may not attend  

Rolleston College due to the staged opening. For example, a new Year 10 

student in 2018, not previously enrolled at any school in the area   OR 

students enrolled under the sibling grand-parenting clause in the  

Lincoln High School enrolment scheme (these students will not be eligible 

for Conveyance allowance when the transport route ceases). 

 

We also understand that this transitional transport provision will cease in 2021, or earlier if 

student numbers on a route fall below eight students. 

 

If you have any bus issues or queries please contact Richard James rja@lincoln.school.nz 

 

Richard James 

Bus Controller 

mailto:rja@lincoln.school.nz
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General 

Partnership Between Home and School 

We value working with parents/caregivers for the good of the students and an important 

part of this partnership is communication. Parents/caregivers are welcome to contact us 

and if you have concerns, the sooner we know about them the better. 

 

At each year level there are three staff who have particular responsibilities for students. 

The Tutor focuses on the learning needs of students and is also responsible for class 

placements. The Dean plays a key role in ensuring that students behave appropriately.  

The Head of Level oversees each level and works closely with the Tutor and Dean to     

ensure the best outcomes for the students. 

 

 
Informing Parents/Caregivers 
 

Information about student events and emergency situations 

www.facebook.com/lhsalerts 
 

This is used for information about things such as events that students are involved in. 

Comments and questions can be posted.  It will also be used in an emergency situation 

such as when there is an earthquake or unexpected school closure.  You do not need to 

belong to Facebook to view this page.  

 

General information 

       www.lincoln.school.nz 

 

A lot of information is available via our school website: staff lists, stationery lists, bus 

information, assessment dates, uniform information, etc. The website is not used for the 

sort of information posted on the Facebook page. 

Year 

Level 

Tutor Dean Head of Level 

9 Fiona Bamford 

fba@lincoln.school.nz  

Richard James 

rja@lincoln.school.nz 

Blair Johnstone 

bjo@lincoln.school.nz 

10 Fiona Bamford 

fba@lincoln.school.nz  

Lana Aitcheson 

lai@lincoln.school.nz 

Marama Lynch 

mly@lincoln.school.nz 

11 Diane Walker 

dwa@lincoln.school.nz  

Jeanette Simpson 

jsi@lincoln.school.nz 

Kylie Wissel 

kws@lincoln.school.nz 

12 Larisa Thatcher 

lth@lincoln.school.nz  

Maggie Dickison 

mdi@lincoln.school.nz 

Stephen Rout 

sro@lincoln.school.nz 

13 Helga Senior 

hse@lincoln.school.nz  

Lucy Smith 

lsm@lincoln.school.nz 

Blair Johnstone 

bjo@lincoln.school.nz 

http://www.facebook.com/lhsalerts
http://www.lincoln.school.nz
http://www.lincoln.school.nz
mailto:mly@lincoln.school.nz
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General 

LHS App 

 

 We use this for communicating a variety of types of information. 

 If you haven’t already downloaded it, then we strongly recommend you do. It is free. 

Download 

Search for Lincoln High in the Apple or Android app store and look for our red school logo. 

 

Set Subscriptions 

Tap the menu icon top left:   

Choose Alert Subscriptions. 

Tick the groups for which you would like to receive alerts. 

For example, you might choose your student’s year level, sports teams etc. 

You can change your subscriptions at any time. 

   

iPhone Users 

The app works best if you set up the Notifications for it like this: 

Open the Settings app 

Then choose Notifications 

Scroll down to find the school app: LHS 

Set the alert style to Alerts not Banners  
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General 

Earthquake Response 

If there is an earthquake of any size during the school day we have a detailed plan that is 

put into action immediately. The Senior Leadership team meets straight away to decide 

what the response should be. This could vary from not taking any further action through to 

evacuating the buildings and possibly the school. In the event of a more serious           

earthquake our focus is on the immediate safety of students and staff. As soon as possible 

we will endeavour to communicate with parents/caregivers through our Facebook LHS 

Alerts page and the LHS App. 

 

Should students want to leave school we will only permit them to do so if we have          

permission from a parent/caregiver. We have a system in place to manage that process. If 

you wish to pick up your student, then please come to our Boundary Road entrance where 

staff will ask you to complete a form, and then we will bring your student to you. 

 

Student Absences  

Any time your student is absent from school, the office needs to be notified, preferably in 

advance. Absences may be due to sickness, appointments, sports championships, cultural 

events, bereavements or other family commitments. Notification can be done by emailing 

absent@lincoln.school.nz or by phoning the school office, phone 325 2121. The Lincoln 

High School App will also allow you to email and/or phone the school. A message can be 

left outside office hours. We would appreciate notification before, or on the day of absence. 

Wherever possible appointments should be made for times which do not cut across class 

times.  

 

The school will notify parents/caregivers of students who are absent. We will endeavour to 

communicate prior to 11.30am each day. We will always do our best to ensure that our  

data is accurate.  However, there may be times when we get it wrong and would            

appreciate your understanding with this.  

 

You have access to attendance data for your student via our school portal.                    

(portal.lincoln.school.nz)   

 

All attendance enquiries will be sent to you via our attendance officer Mrs Jan Brittenden. 

In order to remain as up to date as possible, we would appreciate responses via email to 

absent@lincoln.school.nz as soon as possible.  

 

Students Who Become Sick At School 

Students who become sick during the school day are required to go to the office where 

they will be put into the sickbay. If they need to go home the office staff will contact a 

parent/caregiver to arrange this.   

It is not acceptable for students to make direct contact with a parent requesting they are 

picked up. Please remind your students of the correct process they are to follow.  

Please advise the School Office of any changes to your student’s medical history e.g.    

Asthma (use of inhalers) ADD/ADHD (medication), or serious allergies that require first aid 

assistance. 

 

mailto:abent@lincoln.school.nz
mailto:(portal.lincoln.school.nz).
mailto:absent@lincoln.school.nz
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General 

  

 

Contacting Students at School 

If parents need to contact their student during class time please do so through the school 

office. Urgent messages can be got to students very quickly. 

We ask that you do not try to contact your student on their phones while they are in class. 

Students are permitted to have phones at school but they are not to be used in class for 

calls or messaging.  

 

Students Leaving School During the Day 

Students in Years 9 to 12 are expected to stay on the school grounds unless they have 

signed out through the office or have a lunch pass. To sign out they require a note from a 

parent/caregiver or an official appointment card. You can also phone or email the school 

to let us know your student has permission to sign out. Please note that students will not 

be given permission to go and buy their lunch at the Lincoln shops even if they have a 

note from home. 

Students are expected to stay on the grounds in the morning before school once they 

have arrived. 

 

School Donation 

The first account you receive from the school will show an amount for ‘School Donation’.  

The funding received by schools only provides for the very basic curriculum delivery. We 

pride ourselves on offering enhanced learning opportunities for all students. To allow this 

we rely on contributions from parents/caregivers. Any such contribution paid is a donation 

and can be claimed annually as a tax credit using the Inland Revenue form IR526.  

For 2018, the amounts are: 

 $150 for one student 

 $245 for two or more students. 

 

Early Finish Day 

On Thursday, March 22, school will finish at 1:15 pm in order for teachers to undertake 

further professional learning. The buses will run at that time. 

 

Academic Achievement Awards 

On Wednesday, February 28, we will be holding award ceremonies acknowledging        

students who achieved high academic standards in Year 11 or 12 last year. This includes 

students who gained a Merit or Excellence endorsement in NCEA. Due to the large      

number of students we need to split the two levels. The ceremony for this year’s Year 12 

students starts at 7:15 pm, and for the Year 13 students at 5.45pm. The venue is Gym 3. 

All members of our school community are welcome to attend. Parents of students          

receiving an award will be sent an invitation. 

 

Stephen Rout 

Deputy Principal 
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General 

Important Uniform Dates Year 9 and 10: 

 

New Uniform Shop 

In Term Time Hours: Tuesdays 10:30am to 2pm and Thursdays 1pm to 5pm 

Please note: the uniform shop will be closed on Tuesday 20
th
 February and Thursday  

22
nd

 February. 

Lyn Elley 

Uniform Shop - Manager 

 

Second Hand Uniform Shop 

The PTA Second Hand Uniform shop is open on the 1st and 3rd Tuesday of every month. 

Hours are from 1- 2pm.  
 

Year 10 Camp 

At the end of Term 1 all of our Year 10 students have the opportunity to attend a camp with 

their timetabled class.  Classes will be combined and separated into 3 different camp 

times.   

Dates:   Monday 9 - Wednesday 11 April (week 11– Term 1)  

  Wednesday 11 - Friday 13 April (week 11—Term 1)  

  Wednesday 9 - Friday 11 May (week 2—Term 2)   

Classes will soon be allocated to a camp and information will come home in next few 

weeks.  The approximate cost of this camp will be $195.00.   
 

Marama Lynch 

Assistant Principal 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

Event Year 9 Year 10 

Wed 21 February 
Full School Assembly 

Blazer and Tie Blazer and Tie 

Mon 26 March 
Level Assembly 

Blazer and Tie Blazer and Tie 

Week 8, 9 and 10 
Marae Visits – dates for 
each class TBC 

Blazer and Tie   
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General 

 

Peer Support: 

At the end of 2017 over 60 Year 12 and 13 students attended the annual peer support     

training days. The two days consisted of various group learning tasks, activities and       

preparation for the 2018 Year 9s. On Tuesday 30
th
 January the Year 9s got to meet their 

peer support leaders for the first time. Here are some photos of how the day went. 

The peer support program continues to run until the end of Term Two, so we all look      

forward to seeing the development and relationships made throughout this time. 

Lana Aitcheson 

Teacher of Social Science & Year 10 Dean  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Vodafone Email has been turned off since the end of November. 

 

Thanks to those who have advised their new email addresses.  We still have some        
addresses for the following email providers.  Please let us know your new email address. 

 

The following email providers are affected: 

vodafone.net.nz vodafone.co.nz 

Ihug.co.nz   wave.co.nz 

quik.co.nz   pcconnect.co.nz 

paradise.net.nz  clear.net.nz 

es.co.nz 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 



 12 

General 

2018 Year 13 Graduation Diploma Criteria 

During the first Year 13 assembly on 1
st 

February, students were introduced to the       

Graduation Diploma requirements. The details are listed below. The purpose of the         

Diploma is to celebrate student learning and engagement. 

 

To gain a Lincoln High School Graduation Diploma in Year 13, a student needs to meet all 

of the following criteria: 

 

 Obtain Level 2 NCEA by the end of Term Three, 2018. 

 

 Obtain an overall average attendance rate of 90% or more, for all 2018 timetabled    

periods including the Linc periods. 

 

 Obtain a minimum of 70% of all internal NCEA credits that are assessed in 2018. 

 

Notes: 

Due to exceptional circumstances, a student that has not met all of the criteria may be 

eligible for Principal discretionary consideration. 

 

The attendance rate is based on the periods attended or that have justified absences 

(e.g. medical absences or appointments, school events and trips, exam leave etc). 

Absences that do not count towards the attendance rate include unexplained       

absences, truancy, holidays during term time and unjustified absences in             

accordance with the Ministry of Education requirements. 

 

The Graduation Ceremony takes place on 1
st
 November. 

 

Involvement in a significant behavioural issue or ongoing misconduct may result in a 

student not being invited to the Graduation Ceremony. 

 

Blair Johnstone 

Head of  Level: Year 13 
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Congratulations 

Please note: while we attempt to publish all the details that we are aware of, we are largely dependent 

on the wider community for information about student achievements. Please feel free to contact us if 

you have such information. 

 

 

 
 
 
 
  
 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Congratulations to Caitlin McKenzie, Year 13, for her 
Bronze in the 2.5 km 16-18 year NZSS Open water swim  
(run in conjunction with Epic Swim) at Lake Taupo in      
January school holidays.   

She also placed 5
th
 in NZSS 5 km Open Water Swim     

(run in conjunction with the National Open Water race).   
This placed her 7

th
 in NZ for her age group. 

 

 

Millie Thompson was selected for the NZL Dressage 

World Challenge team that competed against 40 other 

countries. The NZL team won their zone narrowly 

beating Australia and then their team score put them 

1
st
 overall giving them the World No.1 ranking for the 

2017 World Challenge Competition. Millie also won 

the NZl Youth title and finished up 3
rd

 overall in the FEI 

world rankings.  

She has been selected in the South Island under 25 

dressage team for the Inter-island Dressage         

Challenge. The South Island won the first round; it will 

conclude at the Young Rider Nationals in April. 

 

Cara Higinbottom Year 13 spent most of summer training and going to Perth to attend the 
420 Sailing World Championships. She and her team mate Alice Floyd came 22

nd
 overall 

and 1st NZ Girls out of 18 nations in January. 

Cara and Alice also competed in the NZ Youth Trials Part 1 in Auckland this month and 
came 5th overall.  They are both planning going to World Championships again in August in 
USA. 

 

Congratulations to Alan Li for attending the 

residential Mathematical Olympiad training 

camp held at University Hall, University of 

Auckland and for being selected for the 

NZIMO Training Squad.  Congratulations 

also for winning the Neuroscience          

Competition, placing First in New Zealand 

and receiving a Second over all the         

competitors in Sydney, and attending the 

Annual Scientific meeting of the Australasian 

Neuroscience Society Symposium             

afterwards. 
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BOT Staff Award 

 

Helga Senior—In recognition of her level of     
commitment as Teacher/Tutor. Helga has gone 
above and beyond to help students behind the 
scenes. 
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 Library Art 

 

Congratulations to Jaime for gaining a scholarship in Painting 
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 Careers and Pathways 

Upcoming Events 2018 

Please note that more Liaison visits will be added during Term 1 and 2 and will be advertised 

in future Newsletters. 

 

Lattitude Global Volunteering  

Information evenings for those interested in Gap Years and International Volunteering    

placements – 27
th
 February 6:00 – 7:30 pm, 301 Tuam Street, Christchurch Central 8011. 

Visit www.lattitude.org.nz/useful-info/attend-an-info-night/ to register your seats.  

 

Otago University & Otago Polytechnic Open Days 

These will be held on Monday 7
th
 May. Programmes will be available to download from the 

University of Otago and the Otago Polytechnic websites from Monday 2
nd

 April. 

www.otago.ac.nz 

www.op.ac.nz 

Fiona Bamford  
HOD Careers and Pathways  

 

 

 

 

 

 

TERM ONE 
    

Event Place Time 

Canterbury University Liaison Officer visit       Yr 
12 & 13  

LHS – J12 
Monday 26th Feb               
1.20 – 2.05  

Auckland University Liaison Officer visit          Yr 
12 & 13  

LHS – J12 
Monday 5th Mar                 
1.20 - 2.05  

AUT Liaison Officer visit Yr 12 & 13  LHS – J12 
Thursday 8th Mar              
1.15 – 2.05  

Massey University Liaison Officer visit             Yr 
12 & 13  

LHS – J12 
Monday 12th Mar               
1.20 – 2.05 

Victoria University Liaison Visit  LHS – J12 
Thursday 29th Mar            
1.15 – 2.05  

Otago University Liaison Officer visit               Yr 
12 & 13  

LHS – J12 
Thursday 5th April           
1.15 - 2.05  

http://www.lattitude.org.nz/useful-info/attend-an-info-night/
http://www.otago.ac.nz
http://www.op.ac.nz
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Careers and Pathways Library 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

      

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Gateway—Welcome back.  2018 is set to be another busy year for Gateway.  The     

Gateway Programme offers students the opportunity to work one day a week in the      

workplace, in an   industry in which they have a strong interest.  During this time, students 

also work on industry related Unit Standards and work towards earning 20 NCEA credits. 

Lincoln High School has funding for 24 places.  Students who are currently in Year 12 and 

Year 13 are eligible to apply. 

Why choose Gateway for 2018? 

 Build and develop skills for employment 

 Achieve NCEA credits 

 Helps students to make informed choices about particular jobs or careers 

 May lead to full-time or part-time work or apprenticeships 

 

In return for their effort, Gateway students will get a taste of what it is like to work in a real 

work environments, helping them decide which careers are for them. They will also gain 

practical skills that they can take with them into future employment. 

Examples of programmes available include: 

 Z Forecourt Concierge - Retail 

 McDonald’s OASIS – Food and Beverage 

 Blue Shirts in Schools – Customer Service 

 Red Shirts in Schools – Customer Service 

 Nazareth House – Hospitality 

 Nazareth House – Introduction to Cookery in a Commercial Environment 

 Airforce Museum – Aviation Engineering 

 NZ Institute of Sport – Sport 

 Harness Racing NZ – Equine 

 Canterbury Aero Club – Aviation (Fixed Wing or Helicopter) 

 Automotive (Heavy Truck, Light Vehicle) 

 Construction 

 Aged Care 

 Maori Cultural Camp, Waiheke Island 
 

If you would like more information about Gateway, please see Mrs Gray at the Careers 

Hub. (ggr@lincoln.school.nz) 

 

Work Experience 

Work Experience is offered to senior students and can provide valuable insight into         

possible career choices.  By taking the opportunity to take part in Work Experience,          

students: 

 learn more about a job or industry 

 get to see first hand what happens in a typical day on the job 

 get an idea of what you like and don't like about that job 

 improve your chances of finding a job 

Studies have shown that young people who had interactions with an employer while at 

school were five times less likely to be unemployed than those who didn’t have the same 

employer contact. (www.careers.govt.nz) 

If you would like to take part in Work Experience, please see Mrs Gray at the Careers Hub. 

(ggr@lincoln.school.nz) 

mailto:ggr@lincoln.school.nz
http://www.careers.govt.nz
mailto:ggr@lincoln.school.nz
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 Careers and Pathways 

STAR in 2018 

There are a variety of STAR Courses at Lincoln High School that students in Year 11,12 or 

13 can attend.  

STAR courses aim to: 

• Help students gain qualifications that will be useful for future employment (e.g. 

Site Safe Passport for the Construction Industry) 

• Help students to explore career ideas (e.g. Information Technology – Hardware 

or Software) 

• Allow students to have a taste of tertiary study (e.g. Introduction to Bakery at 

ARA)  

• Support student’s achievement (e.g. Level 3 Communication and Leadership 

Course) 

• Be a part of a student’s learning programme (e.g. 2-day Photoshop Course) 

• Motivate students to achieve (e.g. Learners Licence Course) 

Please see Ms Mackintosh in the Careers Hub if you would like more information, courses 

are advertised via the LHS App, make sure you are subscribed to the Careers group! 
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 Counselling News 

Counselling News 

We have a team of counsellors at LHS offering counselling and support to young people. 
Parents/caregivers and whanau can also contact us if they are concerned about a young      
person. 

 

Yr 9 Survey and Travellers Programme 

Year 9 students will complete a survey early in the year and from the results of the survey 
we will offer some students the opportunity to participate in the Travellers programme. The 
programme assists with adjusting to secondary school and helps build resiliency. It is      
offered in many schools in NZ. Please contact us if you would like your student to do the 
programme or if you wish to know more about the survey. 

 

Spirit of Adventure Sailing Ship 

We encourage young people to participate in strengths-based programmes. See 
www.spiritofadventure.org.nz as an example. If your young person is interested, contact 
me for ideas of sponsorship and funding and/or if they wish to talk to other students who 
have been on a voyage lch@lincoln.school.nz 

 
Selwyn Parenting Network 

Offers parenting support, education and activities.  

Some family fun days are scheduled and they regularly organise parenting seminars. See 
their website for information www.spn.org.nz 

 
Counselling team 

Towards the end of 2017 we farewelled one of our counsellors, Bronnie King, who had  
given several years of service to LHS and will be missed by students, staff and families. 
We welcome Kate Shanks to the team. Kate is an experienced school counsellor and we 
are very pleased to have her join our team at LHS. We also have intern counsellors and 
visiting counsellors in our area. 

 
Parents/caregivers/whanau are welcome to contact us by phone or email. 

 

Counsellors:  

Linda Chapman  lch@lincoln.school.nz  Carmen Hazlett  cha@lincoln.school.nz 

Kate Shanks    ksh@lincoln.school.nz     Rob Macdonald  rma@lincoln.school.nz 

Phone: 325 2121, if no answer, ask the office person to leave us a message. 

http://www.spiritofadventure.org.nz
mailto:lch@lincoln.school.nz
http://www.spn.org.nz
mailto:lch@lincoln.school.nz
mailto:cha@lincoln.school.nz
mailto:ksh@lincoln.school.nz
mailto:rma@lincoln.school.nz
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Sports 

Triathlon 
 

Since being named in the Triathlon New Zealand 

team to compete in the Gold Coast World     

Champs later this year, Reece Rush headed        

off to Adelaide recently to compete in the          

Oceania Youth Triathlon Series. The event was      

a 400m swim, 13km cycle and 3.5km run. Reece         

finished a credible 6
th
 with only 30 seconds         

between 2
nd

 and 6
th
 places. An outstanding start   

to 2018! 

 
 
 
Track Cycling 
 

At the end of 2017, Jared Pidcock was named in the New Zealand Track team to compete at 

the Oceania Track Championships in Cambridge. Jared competed in the Scratch Race,     

Individual Pursuit, Points Race and Omnium. He then teamed up with three other cyclists to 

claim Bronze in the team pursuit which was raced over a distance of 4000m.  

Congratulations, Jared! 

 

Henrietta Christie, Sian Morgan and Jared Pidcock competed in the Canterbury Track               

Championships in January which is a lead up to Track Nationals in Invercargill in March. 

 

While competing in multiple events, top results were: 

 

Jared   1
st
 in the Open Men’s Points Race and 3

rd
 in the Scratch Race 

Henrietta   2
nd

 in the U17 2000m Individual Pursuit and 4
th
 places in the U17 Girls Time 

Trial and Points race. 

 
Karen Urbahn  
Sports Administrator  
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Term 1: 2018  

Thursday 22 February Athletic Sports 

Friday 23 February Athletic Sports—back-up 

Wednesday 28 February Academic Awards Ceremony for Y11, 12  2017 

Monday 5 March Swimming Sports 

Tuesday 6 March Cando Cards 

Wednesday 7 March Swimming Sports– back-up 

Tuesday 13 March Canterbury Secondary Schools Athletics 

Monday 19 March Summer Tournament Week 

Thursday 22 March School Finishes at 1.15pm 

Friday 23 March Country Music Festival at LHS 

Wednesday 28 March CSS Swimming Championships 

Friday 30 March Easter Friday 

Monday 2 April Easter Monday 

Tuesday 3 April Easter Tuesday 

  

  

Key Dates 2017 


